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For those celebrating this Easter weekend, I would like to send my good wishes to you and your family. This Easter holiday is particularly meaningful for all humanity as the world grapples with the challenges of COVID-19.
 
Easter is a time for reflection and communion with loved ones. Whilst we adapt to our new working environment, let us not forget that the value and relevance of our work is more important than ever. As the pandemic spreads across the globe, with many countries and their healthcare systems stretched to their limits, we will need to be even more resolute in the days to come as COVID-19 makes its way through the global south.
 
Communities will need to work together like never before as measures to slow down the pandemic will test our resolve to develop an even more comprehensive response. We now need to go beyond merely providing technical inputs but to see the solutions implemented based upon the strength of our partnerships and social relations developed over the years.
 
This holiday season spare a thought for our neighbours, our colleagues and the communities we serve.
Let us rededicate ourselves to the call of the UN Charter and ensure that no one and no place is left behind as we respond to the challenges of COVID-19.
 
Finally, Happy Easter to those who celebrate and seasons greetings to all staff and personnel. Let us use this time we have with our families and friends to refresh and collect our strength for the fight ahead is long and we need to be resilient.
 
Thank you.

 
MAIMUNAH MOHD SHARIF 
Under-Secretary-General and Executive Director 
United Nations Human Settlements Programme (UN-Habitat)

